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Seattle Mayor Bruce Harrell

Dear Sound Transit Board members,

During today’s Board meeting, Sound Transit staff are presenting a report on the Ballard Link Extension,
specifically a Denny Station status report, that was directed in Motion No. M2023-18. | am pleased that
staff are providing the Board with this update and meeting the May 25, 2023, deadline set for this status
report. Unfortunately, | am unable to attend the Board meeting this month and wanted to send along
my thoughts in advance of the Board discussion.

First, | would like to extend my sincere thanks and gratitude to the South Lake Union community that
reached out to the City of Seattle and the Sound Transit Board with their concerns about the impacts of
station construction and street closures. Their concerns are real, and we take them seriously. The City of
Seattle continues to have significant concerns about the impacts of a 4-year, full closure of Westlake
Avenue in the current DT-1 preferred alternative.

Second, | want to thank the Sound Transit staff, City of Seattle staff, and technical experts and
stakeholders for their involvement and subject matter expertise applied to this project over the last 60
days. We asked for an expedited review and it is clear that we learned more about the alternatives in
South Lake Union. | also want to thank the Sound Transit Board for allowing this additional review to
proceed.

Given the updated information from Sound Transit staff in the status report, the City of Seattle supports
continued development of the Denny/Westlake station refinements — both the “shifted north” and
“shifted west” concepts — for further analysis and review. Both refinements make progress in reducing
the impacts of full street closures, a key concern we heard at Board meetings from community members
and business owners. Based on that metric alone, both refinements have introduced new approaches to
allow for improved transit and vehicle access during construction.

However, we need to learn more before we consider advancing these new concepts. The South Lake
Union “Harrison Street” station is projected to have high ridership and a critical connection to many bus
routes. We need to understand how the “shifted west” consolidation plan would impact this ridership
and transit integration. In their follow-up efforts, Sound Transit staff should communicate with
stakeholders and work with King County Metro to ensure their feedback is incorporated before
reporting back to the Board. The City of Seattle remains committed to the South Lake Union and Denny
stations in this growing, economic hub for our region and the future riders these stations will serve.

The value of this work over the last 60 days has been validated with this status report and provides the
staff team with a framework to complete the remaining analysis necessary in advance of the July Board
meeting. The City of Seattle has been assured by Sound Transit staff that this necessary evaluation can
be completed efficiently within the project schedule. The City of Seattle would not support this work if it
added an undue burden to the Ballard Link Extension project schedule or other projects. We have a duty
to our communities to mitigate construction impacts and the information we learn now can help us to
avoid challenges further along in the process.



| support the staff suggested next steps to use the next two months to continue refining the Westlake
DT-1 preferred alternative and encourage my Board member colleagues to join me in supporting their
recommendation.

B londl

Sincerely,

Bruce Harrell
Mayor of Seattle

James S. Rogers

| write to express my support for
Westlake East and Westlake West as the two options for Block 48.

James S. Rogers

Mary Kay McCaw for KWP Inc.

The substance of this comment are within a letter included at the end of this summary.

Good Morning —

We understand you will be receiving a staff update on Thursday, May 25, 2023.
Attached is our additional comments regarding this.

Thank you,

Deb Stroh
Assistant to Mary Kay McCaw

Jane Zalutsky for Seattle Center Foundation

May 24, 2023



Dow Constantine

Board Chair

Sound Transit

401 South Jackson Street

Seattle, Washington 98104

Sent via email

Chair Constantine and Sound Transit Board Members:

Having just been made aware of Sound Transit’s further studies work on Denny Station, we would like to
express our concerns about the new Westlake West option that would lead to the elimination of the South
Lake Union station.

We strongly object to a consolidation of stations, as that would severely impact access to a growing Seattle
Center and the Uptown neighborhood. A new Memorial Stadium, the possible addition of an NBA team, the
continued need to help sustain the arts and cultural organizations on campus, and future residential growth
will only increase the ridership projections for Seattle Center stations as the busiest of the entire system.

A station on the east side of the Seattle Center campus has been a given for years.

If the current South Lake Union station location at Harrison Street is technically off the table with the Westlake
West option, we would be happy to collaborate with Sound Transit staff in locating an alternative location on
the east side of Seattle Center, which must be done together with further work on this option.

Best,

Jane Zalutsky

Jane Zalutsky, Seattle Center Foundation



Brenda Barnes, CEO Classic KING FM

Ricky Grabowski, The Vera Project

Jeffrey Herrmann, Seattle Rep

Ethan Raup, KEXP

Rob Johnson, Climate Pledge Arena

Christina Scheppelmann, Seattle Opera

Raymond Tymas-Jones, Cornish College of the Arts
Ellen Walker, Pacific Northwest Ballet

Michelle Bufano, Space Needle, Chihuly Garden & Glass
Will Daugherty, Pacific Science Center

Mark Dederer, Seattle Center Advisory Commission
John Bradshaw, Seattle Shakespeare

Michelle Ishimitsu, A/NT Gallery

Tom Mara, SIFF

Mercedes Fernandez, Uptown Alliance

Rick Hooper, Uptown Alliance

Cc:

Seattle Center Foundation Board
Matt Hanna
Sung Yang
Ty Rogers
Katherine Cheng
Michelle Merriweather
Kyle Rolf
Larry Estrada
Todd Leber



Mari Horita
Rodell Razor
Kate Becker
Maria Barrientos
Brian Surratt

Tom Mara
Julie Timm, Sound Transit
Cathal Ridge, Sound Transit

Leda Chahim, Sound Transit

Elliot Helmbrecht, City of Seattle

Marshall Foster, City of Seattle

Don Marcy, Cairncross & Hemplemann

Neha Nariya

Hello Sound Transit Board,

I’m writing in regards to Motion No-M2023-18. Sound Transit staff with further studies and community
meetings has offered a Denny Westlake Shifted West configuration. Which is a consolidation of both the
Westlake Station and the South Lake Union Station. While the 7th and Harrison station is unacceptable,
there is a need for a second station EAST of Seattle Center.

With the redevelopment of Memorial Stadium to the city, but with the construction of a high school, all
the events that the Seattle Center will be hosting, all the employees and visitors coming in and out of
South Lake Union there needs to be another stop between Westlake Ave N and 1= Ave N (on the West
side of the Seattle Center).

I strongly support the addition of another station at 5th and Harrison (on the eastside of Seattle Center).

Best,
Neha Nariya

Neha Nariya
Civic Hotel



325 7th Avenue North

Abby Yawitz

Hello Sound Transit Board,

I’'m writing in regards to Motion No-M2023-18. Sound Transit staff with further studies and community
meetings has offered a Denny Westlake Shifted West configuration. Which is a consolidation of both the
Westlake Station and the South Lake Union Station. While the 7th and Harrison station is unacceptable,
there is a need for a second station EAST of Seattle Center.

With the redevelopment of Memorial Stadium to the city, but with the construction of a high school, all the
events that the Seattle Center will be hosting, all the employees and visitors coming in and out of South
Lake Union there needs to be another stop between Westlake Ave N and 15t Ave N (on the West side of
the Seattle Center).

| strongly support the addition of another station at 5th and Harrison (on the east side of Seattle Center).

Best,
Abby Yawitz

Nisha Nariya

Hello Sound Transit Board,

I am writing in regards to Motion No-M2023-18.

Sound Transit staff with further studies and community meetings has offered a Denny Westlake Shifted
West configuration. Which is a consolidation of both the Westlake Station and the South Lake Union
Station. While the 7th and Harrison station is unacceptable, there is a still a need for a second station
EAST of Seattle Center.

With the redevelopment of Memorial Stadium to the city, but with the construction of a high school, all
the events that the Seattle Center will be hosting, all the employees and visitors coming in and out of
South Lake Union there needs to be another stop between Westlake Ave N and 1+ Ave N (on the West
side of the Seattle Center).

I strongly support the addition of another station at 5th and Harrison (on the east side of Seattle Center).

Best,
Nisha Nariya



Amy Chen Lozano

Good afternoon Board Members,

My statement will be brief. | am here on behalf of my community who support the 4" Ave CID station.
As well as to remind the Board that we still want this station, and we are still watching and waiting.

On May 9™, Chinatown-International District was placed on the 2023 National Trust for Historic
Preservation’s list of “most endangered historic places”.

To clarify, being on an endangered list is not a point of pride. We cannot be more clear; the CID
community is signaling local government and agencies for HELP. Bypassing us, does not help. Keeping
the neighborhood in bubble wrap while progress is being made around us, does not help.

Preservation means reinvestment into the community. It means local government and agencies focusing
efforts to activate our area. We need Sound Transit to bring in visitors and encourage foot traffic from
across the region, into our neighborhood. To do otherwise, will sentence the CID to a slow death. Make
no mistake; Seattle’s CID will go the same way as other historic Chinatowns across our country- from
“endangered” into “extinction”.

Thank you for your time and many thanks to CM McDermott for your presence at the May
9™ announcement in support of the Chinatown-International District.

Amy Chen Lozano
Transit Equity for All

Written Public Comments Received after Deadline

Patrick D’Amelio for Fare Start

May 25, 2023

Sound Transit Board of Directors & CEO Julie Timm
401 S. Jackson St.
Seattle, WA 98104

Dear Sound Transit Board of Directors and CEO Julie Timm:

| am writing to strongly urge you to fully explore the Denny Westlake “Shifted West” light rail station
option. Other proposed options (Draft EIS DT-1 and Shifted North) that include a full closure or
significantly reduced access to Westlake Avenue for 4 to 10-plus years are untenable and would cause



catastrophic damage to FareStart’s mission to transform lives, disrupt poverty and nourish
communities, impacting the thousands of people we serve.

Westlake Avenue is a critical route for cars, the Seattle streetcar, other public transportation vehicles
and pedestrians --- and for FareStart. The proposed construction zone and full or partial Westlake
closure are on the doorstep of our headquarters located at the triangle of Westlake, 7" Avenue and
Virginia Street.

Any significant disruption to Westlake will impair the production and delivery of millions of FareStart
meals to food-insecure people and communities across Puget Sound. The construction and reduced
street access will also hinder the flow of customers to our dining and private event space, which we are
reopening this year while providing job training to people experiencing homelessness and other barriers
to employment. We are relying on this space to raise critical revenue to support our mission as we
recover and reset from pandemic impacts.

We welcome more access to the Denny Triangle and South Lake Union neighborhoods via light rail but
implore Sound Transit to thoroughly explore other options such as “Shifted West” that do not disrupt
Westlake Avenue. It is imperative that Westlake remain operational for the financial health of FareStart
and for the other organizations, businesses and residents who rely on this key thoroughfare in our
community.

Sincerely,

Patrick D’Amelio
CEO

Patrick D’Amelio (he/him/his)
Chief Executive Officer

Email | patrick.damelio@farestart.org
Mobile | 206-372-1666

FARESTART
Great Food e Better Lives
www.farestart.org

Elton Lee for the Stratus and Cirrus Apartments

Hello —

| hope you’re all doing well.


patrick.damelio@farestart.org
http://www.farestart.org/

Please accept this email as written support for further exploration/diligence into the Shifted West
alternative station location for Denny Station in Seattle. This is written on behalf of ownership of two
occupied apartment projects, Stratus and Cirrus; there are 1,000+ residents in these two buildings.

The Shifted West alternative seems to provide the least amount of impact to the Westlake corridor and
all adjacent businesses, keep above-ground light rail in operation (more than other scenarios), and
potentially provide a cost-savings compared to other scenarios. Further, there seems to be adjacent
laydown areas for construction, which helps in decreasing further construction impacts to adjacent
areas.

Thank you for your review and consideration.

Regards,

Elton

Vice President, Asset Management
455 Market Street, Suite 1920
San Francisco, CA 94105

T: (415) 495-3003

M: (415) 297-5984
www.GID.com

Cristina Quinn

Hello Sound Transit Board,

I’m writing in regards to Motion No-M2023-18. Sound Transit staff with further
studies and community meetings has offered a Denny Westlake Shifted West
configuration. Which is a consolidation of both the Westlake Station and the South


http://www.gid.com/

Lake Union Station. While the 7th and Harrison station is unacceptable, there is a
need for a second station EAST of Seattle Center.

With the redevelopment of Memorial Stadium to the city, but with the construction of
a high school, all the events that the Seattle Center will be hosting, all the employees
and visitors coming in and out of South Lake Union there needs to be another stop
between Westlake Ave N and 1« Ave N (on the West side of the Seattle Center).

| strongly support the addition of another station at 5th and Harrison (on the east
side of Seattle Center).

Best,

Cristina Quinn

Betty Lau Verbal Comment Transcript

Hello Board Members,

I’m Betty Lau, co-founder of Transit Equity for All and board member of the
Chong Wa Benevolent Association of Washington State. Chong Wa is the lead
organization of the Chinese Community, headquartered in Chinatown.

As you consider route options, please think of access for seniors. For example,
think of how to provide 1200+ resident seniors of the CID with easy access to light
rail.

I’m hearing more and more that North & South of CID options won’t be an issue
because seniors will all be dead by the time light rail is built. That’s Ageism and



stereotyping. That’s like saying stop planning light rail to be here for a hundred
years because most people alive now won’t be around to use it!

Another stereotype I’ve heard is that seniors are so old they don’t go anywhere.
They just stay home and watch TV. As a senior myself, I am deeply offended.

Seniors are more active than you think. They go to doctor’s appointments at
hospitals and clinics for exams and treatments, mostly on 1% Hill. I know that
because ’ve gone to act as interpreter. And many do travel, having relatives
abroad, so direct access to the airport is important, particularly since we aren’t
getting a parking garage like other transit cities. But that’s an equity issue for
another day.

And the reverse is true: the senior population has many friends and relatives from
out of town or outside the US--coming here to see them.

By-passing the CID doesn’t make sense. Please! Get us off the National Most
Endangered Historic Places list and Move Forward on 4!

Thank you.






Alex Tsimerman

The scanned document below was submitted during verbal public comment at the meeting.






Dick Harris

The scanned document below was submitted during verbal public comment at the meeting.




































Mill Creek Foursquare Church

The scanned document below was submitted during verbal public comment at the meeting.






























































































































































